WELCOME TO YOUR 2016 PRESTON VILLAGE POOL SEASON!!!

Dear Preston Village Homeowner(s):

We hope that you enjoyed the pool last year and are looking forward to the 2016 season! The pool will open
on Saturday, May 7th and close on September 18t. Enclosed please find:

e A ‘Guest Pass’ Card valid for 8 free guest visits
e PV Pool Rules
e PV Pool Policy

Pool hours:
Saturday, May 7, 2016 through Thursday, June 9, 2016
Monday — Friday 4:00 PM - 8:00 PM
Saturday - Sunday 10:00 AM —8:30 PM
Memorial Day 10:00 AM - 8:30 PM
Friday, June 10, 2016 through Friday, August 26, 2016
Monday — Sunday 10:00 AM —-8:30 PM

Fourth of July 10:00 AM — 8:30 PM @

Saturday, August 27, 2016 through Sunday, September 18, 2016 - \
Monday — Friday 4:00 PM — 8:00 PM 1S QUMMQR'
Saturday - Sunday 10:00 AM —8:00 PM
Labor Day 10:00 AM - 8:30 PM

Forms

All forms mentioned in this letter are available at www.prestonvillage.com in the Document Library. Please
take time to review the enclosed pool rules and policy with everyone in your family.

Key Fobs

If you have lost a key fob or need additional ones, please download the “Pool Key Fob Request Form” from
the Preston Village website. Please send the completed form accompanied by payment to the PPM office
and the fob(s) will be mailed to you.

Swim Team

Preston Village has a competitive swim team! The Preston Village Tiger Sharks will begin practicing as
follows:

May 16th - June 9th Monday thru Thursday 4:30 -7:00 pm Afternoon
June 13th —July 18th  Mon, Thurs & Friday 9:30 -11:30am Morning

June 13th - July 18th  Monday thru Thursday 4:00 - 6:30 pm Afternoon
(Except when meets are away on Tuesday evenings: 6/14,7/12,7/19)

The pool will still be available to all homeowners during normal pool hours with the exception of swim events
on three Tuesday evenings: 6/21, 6/28, and 7/5. Any weather delays will move the meets to Wednesdays.
For updated information on meet dates and practice times please visit the website at
www.prestonvillageswimteam.com or look for the calendar posted at the pool.



http://www.prestonvillage.com/
http://www.prestonvillageswimteam.com/

If you have children ages 5-18, consider registering them for the team through the team website. It is going
to be a super fun atmosphere where kids can improve their swimming skills and can build friendships within
our wonderful neighborhood. For more information please contact Dee-Dee Cale at ddcale@gmail.com. Go
Tiger Sharks!

Swim Lessons

AguaVentures Swim Academy will again be offering swim lessons at Preston Village this summer. Please
contact them at 919-787-7878 or Igreene@avswim.com. Please see bulletin board at pool for more
information.

Exclusive Early Morning Lap Swimming

Unguarded lap swimming will be available again this year to those who sign the “Pool Unguarded Swimming
Form” and return it to Kathy Misencik at PPM, Inc. You may download this form at www.prestonvillage.com.
Your key fob will be activated to allow you entrance to the pool at 6:00 AM - 9:15 AM. Please remember that
any issues that occur after the pool closes in the evening will not be addressed before the lap swimming
begins at 6:00 AM. Even if you’ve previously submitted a “Pool Unguarded Swimming Form”, you will be
required to submit a new form this year as there has been updated software installed in the FOB access
system. The Association is taking this opportunity to update all signed forms.

Pool Parties

Homeowners in good standing with the Association may rent the Pool Cabana located by the pump house for
private parties. This rental does not allow exclusive use of the pool, but does give you a covered area for you
and your guests. Forms can be downloaded from the Preston Village website. Rentals require a $100.00
security deposit and a $50.00 rental fee (2 separate checks) and are restricted to the following times:

Monday — Friday 10:00 AM — 2:00 PM (No more than 20 people permitted)

Guest Passes

As previously mentioned, enclosed is the 2016 Free Guest Pass which allows you to take eight (8) non-
resident guests to the pool during regular pool hours. Each homeowner will only be provided one Free Guest
Pass that will expire at the end of the 2016 pool season.

THE POOL IS A SMOKE-FREE FACILITY!!!

Smoking at the entrance to the pool and inside the pool gate is prohibited. Due to the high traffic of
residents and guests into and from the facility, most of whom are children, smoking will not be allowed in the
parking lot either. The pool is for the safe enjoyment of all residents. Please be respectful of your friends
and neighbors and their right to enjoy the community pool.

As a reminder ALL exterior changes to your home, landscape or yard, require architectural approval
PRIOR to work beginning. The architectural change application, legal documents and additional
information can be found on the website at www.prestonvillage.com. Please take a moment and
register on the website to receive Association e-mail communications.

Should you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me at mlegere@ppmral.com or at
(919) 848-4911. We look forward to a safe and fun 2016 pool season!!

Sincerely,

Monica Legere, AMS
Community Manager

Enclosure
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